

Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meetings held on 26th March, 2018
Present;  
Julia Blake, Peter Cowx, Jonathon Loose, Yoshi Nishio, David Pain, Christopher Prentice, Peter Smith [PcS] & Cliff Davies.  
Apologies;
Corinna Morgan & Pauline Smith
1. The minutes of the meeting held on 5th March, 2018 were accepted.

Tasks Arising:
a. Images – we still require more high-resolution images to supplement those we have, particular any ‘promoting’ local businesses and/or community groups.











Action ALL
b. Mapping – contributions have been very ‘thin on the ground’ thus far.   The group as a whole should review the latest maps and feedback their comments ASAP.



. 






Action ALL
c. Representations – an ongoing process culminating in the pre-submission review. 









Action CD
2. Designated Green Space
As the intention is to include the chalk streams within the Plans’ list of LSG’s each property owner affected will need to be approached as proscribed.   YN agreed to do this, and CD will supply the necessary pro-forma, and compile an ‘owners’ list from the maps provided by BSP.








Action YN/CD 
BSP had highlighted the need to provide the maps & pro-forma for each LGS, together with a specimen of the covering letter used when approaching the land/property-owners as part of the final evidence base.






Action CD

3. Open Space Report
BSP consider that we need to better support our case.   The LGS documentation referred to above will achieve this in part, but there is also a need to better define the relevant evidence – e.g. by cross referencing the various surveys.



Action CD

4. SEA/HRA Response

We have been advised that neither appraisal will be required but cannot confirm the dates BSP requested as we still await the formal opinion that was being ‘written-up’ at the time of the last meeting!   CD to chase yet again.



Action CD
5. Plan: ‘Final’ draft 2
i. Feedback on draft:   There has been some, but the entire group should make this a priority and submit any changes to PC to produce a definitive ‘revision’.
Action PC
ii. Community Infrastructure Levy 1:  BSP have confirmed that we should endeavour to ‘meet’ the key infrastructure parties to determine their CIL priorities – e.g. roads, utilities, district & county councils, etc.   It was agreed that a written approach would be made in the first instance, and YN will draft a suitable letter.


Action YN
iii. CIL 2:   The parish council should also be consulted and CD had taken the opportunity to do so at the last parish meeting with some ideas being submitted – awaiting confirmation via the minutes of the meeting.




Action CD
6. Budget & Finance

CD advised that we had circa £2,200 of our grant funding remaining once the latest BSP costs [yet to be invoiced] were reconciled.   Having made BSP aware of this situation, they accept that they are working ‘to a price’, but are confident that the remaining budget will suffice for any remedial work that may arise in the final stages of the process.

Coupled to this, there is a need to submit our final return in respect of the second tranche of Locality funding ending 31st inst.   YN/CD to deal


Action YN/CD 
7. Pre-Submission Review [PSR]
This is scheduled to commence on 3rd April and run over a 6-week period, but it was agreed that to issue a hard copy of the Plan document to each household would be an unwieldy task.   The preferred alternative is for a flier drop, supported by a poster/website campaign, pointing to where the document can be accessed and/or copies obtained – CP agreed to draft the flier/poster.   







Action CP

Coupled to this an electronic copy of the Plan would also be sent to each resident where contact details were available, posted on the website, and hard copies held at the main amenity locations – e..g Rose & Crown, Shop, School & Village Hall. 












Action TBA
There was no enthusiasm for yet another public meeting, and instead the group have been tasked with considering other options for directly communicating the Plan to local residents – e.g. visiting Community Groups.




Action ALL
8. Amenities Update
a)   CD advised that following some internal restructuring the Shop & Tea-Room were now back to ‘business as usual’.   

b)   We have been advised that the intention is to reintroduce the Pre-School as soon as possibly, potentially through an arrangement with the Primary School.

c)   As the Ashbury market had been run as a fund-raiser for the Pre-School this too has been halted ‘temporarily’.   The aim is to reintroduce it as a stand-alone event, but the current position on this is not known.
We need to ensure that the Plan document reflects any remaining uncertainty over the future of b) & c) above.

9. AOB

CD advised that a vacancy existed for a parish councillor, and that two applicants had already been received.
10. Date of next meeting

Provisionally set for 4th May to coincide with the culmination of the PSR.
Cliff Davies
2nd April, 2018
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